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Onondaga County Drug Task Force Meeting  
January 21, 2021 
Zoom Meeting 

 
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 
Introductions:  
 
 
 
 
 
 

a. Health 
Department 
COVID 
Response/Vaccine 
Update 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Introductions made.  
New Members attending today are:  
Mica Gonzalez, CRARC new coordinator 
Taylor Masterson- REACH CNY- starting Overdose Prevention Program, Mariah will reach out  
 
 
 
Dr. Gupta, OCHD: stated that the Health Department is involved in all areas of COVID response: Testing, Tracing, and Mitigation 
This involves case Investigations, contact tracing working with the State Department of Health, testing both in the community 
and at schools, and vaccine distribution.  
Cases have been fluctuating- between 200-mid 300 cases per day. Over the past week hospitalizations have trended down 
and there were no deaths yesterday. 
 
 
We recommend that you check the Covid19 data on website to monitor the status of the virus in our community.   
 
We have vaccinated over 11,000 people over the last 3 weeks.   
We will be administering 900 doses today and are waiting for further doses to come to us. We are only registering people for 
the amount of doses we have on hand.  
We will begin administering second doses for the first round of people we vaccinated next week. 
The allocation of vaccines comes from the federal government, to states and then to us. Hospitals and pharmacies (Kinney, 
Rite Aid, Wegmans) also have a supply for staff and people over 65 respectively. 
We want to go to the areas where people are not coming to us for vaccine, reach populations that we have not seen 
If you have thoughts about reaching African American, Hispanic/Latino communities, please share them with us.  
We will do smaller clinics in the community and/or potentially arrange transportation for these individuals if necessary 
We are able to accommodate people of many different backgrounds and comfort levels.  
 
Q: Have we thought of working with churches?  
Dr. Gupta stated that yes, and that is a good suggestion. We need to be careful about vaccination site locations, as the vaccine 
has to be handled very carefully, due to temperature requirements.  
Many restrictions- we don’t want to waste vaccine. If we overdraw, it cannot be reused.  
 
Q: Are there any updates on the homeless shelter residents and staff?  
Yes, we are working to make this happen. We encourage medical providers to volunteer to vaccinate. You can do so at: 
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C. Spike Response 
Planning/Community 
Overdose Updates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
https://covid19.ongov.net/medical-volunteers/ 
 
Q: Do we have any Astra Zeneca Vaccine Updates? This has lower efficacy but is easier to distribute.  
 
There are no updates at this time. We will take any vaccine that comes our way, we would prefer to have the same kind, but 
will take anything so when this is available we will be ready.  
 
Q: If you have already registered for the appointment is there somewhere we should check to make sure that there is available 
vaccine? 
 
If you have an appointment you should keep it, we only register for the amount of vaccine we have.  
 
Q: How do we connect with you with outreach ideas for vaccine priority populations: 
Have community champions, educate ahead of time, use your community connections to encourage  
Convince others to get the vaccine. You can look on our FAQ website:  
 
 
 
Dr. Gupta, OCHD: Risk Factors for overdoses have increased due to pandemic, including despair and depression. This has 
caused a surge in overdoses. We will likely surpass our previous peak of 2016. https://healthystories.ongov.net/onondaga-
county-opioid-epidemic-data-report/ 
 
Please remind people and bring awareness to the following:  
Narcan training and discussion with family, friends about treatment resources that we have available within our community.  
Dialogues around this need to be refreshed as every voice has been engulfed by COVID.  
Raising awareness is important, we have not forgotten that the opioid epidemic is ongoing  
 
There has been an increase in suicidality as well, we have available mobile crisis resources available in our county that can be 
utilized. In substance use programs the use patterns they are seeing are hard to tell if are related to suicidality or not.  
 
Please review page our treatment page on our website and send Mariah any updates of services.  
Resources have no value if people don’t know they are there.  
 
Mariah Senecal-Reilly stated that we are working on an overdose response plan for when there are spikes in community 
overdoses. A group has been meeting monthly in regard to this. While this is in development we have been sending out 
updates to community providers around increases in overdoses. There have been many community overdoses over the course 
of the pandemic, particularly over the last month. 
 
The OCHD had an outreach worker start 2 weeks ago who has been going to areas where overdoses have occurred and 
distributing naloxone. If any organizations are interested in partnering with her to do outreach please reach out to Mariah.  
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3.  Efforts for the spring 
and summer- Post Vaccine 
Opioid-Related Activities  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Barry Weiss, DA’s Office: Hopefully we will begin to open up July/August- what are organizations planning for that time?   
 
 
Sunny Aslam- The requirement to have a waiver to prescribe Buprenorphine is gone, he has seen interest from primary care 
physicians 
County Medical Society will be doing a training on this, organizations should, plan on how they will use buprenorphine. 
Providers can carry a caseload of 30 without the waiver. The waiver training is typically 8 hours, medical society would be an 
hour.  
 
Will these be open to community providers- ? Yes. We will distribute the information when it is available to providers.  
Here is the HHS announcement about this. https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/mat-physician-practice-guidelines.pdf  
 
 
Michelle Caliva- Upstate started a new hotline on vaccine information and they are continuing the COVID info line, they are 
inundated, both lines are extremely busy. 
 
Typical questions include: COVID- testing, I’m having symptoms is this covid, how long do I quarantine- 180 a day 
Vaccine- am I eligible, reaction to vaccine, appointments 
 
The Poison center is also seeing more of intentional overdose calls. 
 
 
Alex Punch, The Lerner Center is doing a study on the Impact of COVID-19 on drug use behavior- They are having a hard time 
recruiting people to participate, please send people their way. #1 Criteria- Drug Use within last 30 days, from upstate NY. 
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